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Las Positas College

Classified Senate

(Approved) Minutes

February 28, 2008
2:30 – 3:30 p.m., Room 1603
Present:   Stan Barnes, Tiffany Breger, Frances DeNisco, Roni Jennings, Karen Kit,
Carmen McCauley, Angelina Gandara, Diana Navarro Kleinschmidt,

Elizabeth Noyes, Jennifer Ortiz, Marylin Riddle, Karin Rose, Laura Sparks,
Todd Steffan, Heidi Ulrech 

Frances DeNisco called the meeting to order at 2:35 p.m.   

A.
Approval of January 31, 2008 Minutes


A motion was asked for to approve the minutes as written.     

Motion:  
To approve the minutes of January 31, 2008 as written.

MSC: 
H. Ulrech/R. Jennings


Approved-unanimous
B.
Old Business/Announcements
1.  The treasurer has submitted a written report to the secretary.   Copies are available upon request.     
2.   Committee Reports: Laura Sparks reported the Sustainability Task Force is looking at ways to minimize paper usage on campus.  Feedback and input is being sought so contact either Laura or anyone on the task force.   Frances noted campus recycling is important and might be a good topic for a future Flex Day.  It was requested the topic be added to the March agenda.
3.   Frances provided an update regarding the historical funding of student scholarships by the Senate.  Past amounts were:


 
2005: 1 @ $400



2006: 2 @ $500



2007: 2 @ $500


In an effort to minimize confusion regarding what year funds are actually approved for, Frances proposed that voting should occur in the year being awarded, not in the prior year.  She went further to suggest perhaps a policy should be implemented which would have the Senate voting in a specific month.  It was noted the 2008/09 scholarship amounts will not be voted on until December or January.     
4.
 Barbeque funding for fall ’08 can be assisted by Community Education.    
5.   Reception for Dr. Pollard:  Paul Butler from Newleaf will be presenting in the morning at the SPCA in Dublin; breakfast and lunch will be provided.  In the afternoon a meet and greet reception is being planned for the new LPC President, Dr. Pollard.  Frances inquired if the Senate would assist with the funding for dessert and coffee.  The proposed amount was up to $50.

A motion was asked for to approve the expenditure of up to $50 for desserts and coffee for the Classified Flex Day reception.  Motion was seconded by Karin Rose, and adopted with a unanimous vote.  

In conclusion, it was suggested everyone planning to attend bring a recipe for inclusion into the LPC cookbook.  Roni Jennings reported Student Services has two (2) coffee pots for use.
6.
Flex Day update: See comments under item #5.

7.
Senate Elections:  Frances reminded everyone the elections process will be gearing up soon.  Due to proposed changes in the bylaws, the structure of titles and ballots has been changed.  The nominating ballots will be updated and approved.  Once this process is complete, an email will be distributed to everyone after the March meeting. Everyone is encouraged to seek out those who may be interested in running for office.  
C.
Compressed Calendar Focus Group (Dr. Laurel Jones)

Dr. Jones spoke about the compressed calendar and various processes involved in the implementation, should the college determine it is in its best interest to convert to this type of system.  She clarified the origins behind compressed calendar was not hers, but rather both she and Ron Taylor of Chabot were tasked by the District to begin looking into this and start a period of research and dialogue on both campuses.   It was emphasized this year is specifically devoted to informing faculty and staff.  This presentation was presented to the Academic Senate the day before.  It was noted a separate focus group is necessary for M&O, as well as the SEIU, which has yet to occur.  Attempts by administration are being made to provide consistent information to all parties involved.  

Four (4) site visits are being planned; two (2) physical site visits, and two (2) via a CConfer session.  Additional documents and reports by various colleges have been posted on the grapevine under Academic Services.  It was noted the Contra Costa District Study is the best reference to date for outlining pros and cons.   Many concerns were expressed on inter-sessions.  Dr. Jones indicated she “concurs at this point to do a compressed calendar without inter-session is a better model,” as it allows for more class preparation time.  She is open to considering all other models.  This presentation was given to the Academic Senate recently.  The Academic Senate’s main focus was on process and the need for more Classified Staff.  

Several inquiries regarding how this system will affect part-time (10-month) employees surfaced.  More than likely these positions will need to be re-looked at.  For example, a 10-month employee may be asked to increase to 12-month.  It is anticipated individuals would not be asked to “move down” to 9-month; however, due to many unknowns there are no assurances.  One item noted was that with inter-sessions, a stronger argument for hiring additional Classified becomes more valid.   With student populations increasing approximately 4-5% every year, staffing levels are of concern.   Salary increases versus staffing increases is just one of the significant issues to keep in mind.  Overall, many of the significant items will be union issues, bargain(able) under the contract.  This includes holidays (Thanksgiving and Christmas.)   Everyone was encouraged to follow-up periodically with their union for information and updates.  Santa Monica City College was noted as an example.  

Regarding student preferences, it was reported students have been surveyed.  Their first choice is 16 weeks without an inter-session.  It was reported that statically students tend to do better and persist on a compressed calendar; which is reflected in the data.  Inquires were made as to how success is defined.  Concern was raised for those students who may be underperforming.  

In conclusion, concern was raised about impactions to science labs and similar courses or programs of study.  Dr. Jones highlighted the Science Building renovation is “on the books to happen within the next two to three years.”  It was noted this (compressed calendar) model is not good for the Nursing Program, which would more than likely have to be done off of a compressed schedule.   Dr. Jones announced the new scheduling software (R25) is here and mock run-ups are underway before it officially goes online.  This led to a brief discussion regarding potential IT Department concerns/issues.  Impactions would be seen at both the District and College levels.  Technology would have to be upgraded to assist in various levels of program support.  

It was strongly suggested Classified staff compile research which includes looking at colleges who have been running on a compressed calendar for quite some time.  Classified representatives should be present at the site visits and ask questions.  There is a form online for those interested in attending the site visits.  It should be completed and forwarded to Dr. Jones.  It was emphasized that anybody wanting to go should not fear their workload for that day; Dr. Jones will be working with supervisors to excuse staff and provide coverage.  Several classified staff met to compile the impactions form (on the grapevine) which was provided to Dr. Jones.  It was requested it be revised to include with and without inter-session.  Everyone was encouraged to complete this form, as classified are the “infrastructure” of the college.  

It was proposed that next year the Classified Senate might want to consider drafting a resolution to the Board of Trustees highlighting the issues which need to be addressed; specifically, regarding growth and staffing concerns.  
D.  Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 4:00 p.m.  

Treasurer’s Written Report

February 28, 2008

The Classified Senate Social account is on its way up!  Due to the generous donations from:



The Athletic Department for their donation of the entire



proceeds from the LPC Hawks ticket sales   $238.00;



The Athletic Department for the gate fee (stipend paid for



overseeing ticket sales)   $25.00; and 



The collaborative effort between the LPC Business Office 

and Campus Safety Office for funds raised through the Lost and Found Book Program  $702.00,

donations made during the months of January and February brought the Classified Senate’s balance up to a whopping $2,000.+!!  

I’m happy to report that the Classified Senate Social Account balance now stands at $2,128.21. 

Respectfully submitted,

Carmen L. McCauley

Classified Senate Treasurer - 2007-08

Las Positas College Classified Senate

Treasurer’s Report

February 28, 2008

Carmen McCauley, Treasurer

Ending balance for the month of January:

$  1,420.21
Expenses during month of February:
     
   
      


Interim President Gift




       (50.00)

Deposits:






      
      


Donation:  Lost & Found Books


      495.00




Lost & Found Books


      207.00


Gate Fee (overseeing box office)

                  25.00

Classified Account Social Account Balance

$  2,097.21

Las Positas College Classified Senate

Treasurer’s Report

March 27, 2008

Carmen McCauley, Treasurer

Ending balance for the month of February:

$  2,097.21
Expenses during month of February:
     
   
      






       




-0-

Deposits:






      
      


Concession Stand Sales – Hawks Game
                  31.00

Classified Account Social Account Balance:

$  2,128.21
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